


 

 

However, under section 32 of the Resource Management Act, Council is required to prepare 
and make publicly available at the time of notification an evaluation report. Among other things, 
this report must identify the benefits and costs of the environmental, economic, social and 
cultural effects anticipated from the implementation of the provisions. This evaluation shall be 
at a level of detail that corresponds to the anticipated scale and significance of the effects 
anticipated from the anticipation of the proposal. 
 
The effects of the plan change were specifically evaluated on pp.22-24 of the section 32 
evaluation report for Plan Change 1L. This evaluation was carried out at a reasonably broad 
scale, as opposed to the detailed analysis of plan provisions that would be expected for a 
resource consent application. However, the evaluation does identify that the plan change 
would be more enabling of activities expected to occur in an Open Space Zone (Recreation 
Precinct). For instance on p.23 of the report, it states that (my emphasis): 
 
Part of Maclean Park will be rezoned from Natural Open Space Zone to Open Space Zone. 
This will better reflect the active and passive recreation use by the community. It also allows 
for certain building structures to support these destination parks, and for organised activities, 
such as fairs, to be held in these areas. 
 
Thanks again for your enquiry.  
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